
 

 

St. Mary’s 

204 Grimshaw St., Greensborough, 3088 

Parish: 9435 1543 

Presbytery: 9432 2515  

Email: Greensborough@cam.org.au 

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensborough 

Secretaries: Frances Olofsson & Sharon Prosser 

Communications Officer: Denise Chang-Faux  

Mass Times 

Monday: Liturgy of the word 9.15am 

Tuesday to Friday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Mass 8.30am & Vigil Mass 6.30pm 

Sunday: Mass 8.00am, 10.00am & 5.00pm 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.00am & 5.45pm  

Baptisms 

2nd & 3rd Sunday 11.30 am.     Please see Fr. 
Steven or Fr. Dong to make the necessary arrange-

ments after any Mass on Sunday or Saturday 

evening.    
Parish School Principal 

Mrs. Helen Anderson Ph: 9433 4000 or Email 

principal@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au 

Sacred Heart 

25 Gipson Street, 

Diamond Creek 3089 

Parish: 9438 1159 

Email: DiamondCreek@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 

Secretary: Pat Guatta 

Mass Times 

Monday: Communion Service 9.15am 

Wednesday & Friday: Mass 9.15am 

1st Saturday of the month: Vigil Mass at St. 

Peters Hurstbridge 7.15pm 

Sunday: Mass 9.00am 

Reconciliation Times 

Friday:  9.45am to 10.15am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. Jim O’Sullivan Ph: 9438 1590 or Email 

principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

St. Thomas the Apostle 

251 Diamond Creek Road, 

Greensborough Nth 3088 

Parish: 9434 7373  

Email: greensboroughnorth@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensboroughnorth 

Secretaries: Mary Gargan & Lisa Leahy  

Mass Times 

Tuesday & Thursday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Vigil Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday: Mass 10.30am 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.30am to 10.30am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. David Delaney  Ph: 9434 4565 or Email 

Principal@stgreensboroughnth.catholic.edu.au 

Our Partner Parishes respectfully acknowledge the Wurundjeri people who are the traditional custodians of  

this land and we pay respect to the Elders past and present. 

The Body of Christ 
 

Christ is present in the Eucharist in many forms: in the people 
gathered; in the celebrating priest; in the Word proclaimed; and in 
the consecrated bread and wine—the Body and Blood of Christ. In 
relation to receiving Christ through the reception of communion, 
St Augustine wrote, ‘Be what you see, and receive what you are.’ 
We not only receive the Body of Christ through Eucharist, we are 
called to be the Body of Christ because of what we have received; 
and we receive the Body of Christ because we are already part of 

the Body of Christ. 
Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd 

 
 
 
 

Communion to the Sick:   
Any parishioner who cannot attend Mass due to illness and would like to receive Communion is asked to contact the parish office. 

The Partnered Parishes of: 

Sunday 5th August, 2018 

  Parish Priest:  Fr. Steven Rigo   

  Sacred Heart, St. Mary’s & St. Thomas the Apostle are all members of the Diamond Valley Deanery.     www.diamondvalleydeanery.org.au; Catholic Archdiocese of Melbourne:    www.cam.org.au 

Pastoral Associate:  Jacinta Bright 

Assistant Priests:  Fr. Dong Tran & Fr. Tao Pham 

Pastoral Workers: Sr. Margaret Sapsford and Christina O’ Connor 



 

 

Personal information is collected, stored, used and disclosed by all Partner Parishes in conformity with Commonwealth & Victorian Legislation of 2001. 

What’s Happening in St Mary’s Parish?  

SPECIAL COLLECTION THIS WEEKEND 4/5th August will be for St Mary’s Fete which is on the 17th November. 
 

MONDAY MORNING LOW There will be no liturgy of the word Monday 6th August due to a funeral in the church. 
 

SOCIAL JUSTICE GROUP  will meet on Monday 6th August at 7.30 in the Parish House.  We will look at how we can help the Asylum 
Seekers who receive no benefits and the September Social Justice Statement on Homelessness.  
 

CATHOLIC GRANDPARENTS GROUP will meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 10:am in the Parish House, St Mary’s Greensborough. 
Anyone wanting to pray for our children and youth are warmly invited to come along to pray and support one another, non-grandparents also 
welcome. For information call Maria or John 9467 5173. 
 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL meeting this Wednesday in the Parish House at 7.30pm. 
 

FR DONG  INVITES ALL to join him in the Church on Thursday morning 9th August at 10.30 am to share with you all some stories and 
pictures from his recent journey to the Holy Land. All welcome. 
 

MATURE AGE GROUP come and join us, on the 8th August, for a game of Bingo in the James Kierce Centre, meeting starting at 11.30am 
to 12.30pm with Bingo starting at 1.00pm. We will also be collecting for our next outing to Shrine of Remembrance on the 12th September 
2018, with 2 course lunch. Members $33.00 Non Members $36.00. Please contact  Geraldine 9435 4306 Angela 9444 6298 Kay 9435 5736  
 

CatholicCare Sunday Appeal—Next weekend is the CatholicCare Sunday Appeal. As our parish’s social service agency, CatholicCare 
delivers family and relationship counselling, refugee and settlement support, education and school programs, and pastoral services. Dona-
tions from our parish community will help care for the most vulnerable families in our community. 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY  Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 15th August at 10.15am in the Parish House . New members most wel-
come. Enquiries Maureen 9435 5906 Lucy 9435 6990. 

INITIATIVES INVOLVING CHILDREN AT MASS—One of the actions to arise from responses given in the Parish Survey and other conver-
sations, either from parents of young children wanting a connection to Mass but not quite getting there, or from others who miss the pres-
ence of young families at Mass, is to provide a special ministry for young families. If you are interested in assisting, please contact the Parish 
Office. One initiative we will start with is to create a special place for children in our music ministry. 
Music: At first we will trial this initiative twice a month; once at 6.30pm Mass on a Saturday and once at 10.00am Mass on a Sunday. Chil-
dren will be asked to come over near the choir and musician’s area and to take one of the musical instruments provided in the box and help 
make the final hymn as joyful as possible, by joining in the music. The date for the month of August is Sunday  12th of August at 10.00am.  
Children’s Liturgy of the Word we have tried earlier to introduce Children’s Liturgy of the Word,  but for some reason it didn’t continue. We 
would love to provide this experience for children. It involves the children going into another room, just before the readings, with leaders who 
would explore what the readings are in a way that children understand, using activities and other various means. The children then return to 
the parents in the church after the Liturgy of the Word. We would really like to introduce this ministry again, but we need adults who would be 
interested in helping us. Mary Ryan from the Archdiocese is very happy to come out and help us get set up and to provide training. I am hop-
ing we could introduce Children’s Liturgy of the Word at the same Masses in which we have the children’s music and that we have enough 
volunteers to have a roster so that maybe you would only be needed once a month – or more if you would like. If you would like to help, 
please contact Jacinta Bright at the parish office – Jacinta.bright@cam.org.au or 9435 1543.  
Take Home Gospel Activity Sheets for Children have been provided in previous times and over a long time, but this practice was stopped 
as no one took the sheets. Following a request, we will try it again, giving a two months trial. Perhaps this notice will alert parents that they 
are there. These will be available on the table in between the internal glass doors into the church. 
 

FAMILY GROUPS ACTIVITIES FOR AUGUST—WHY NOT JOIN IN.  
1. 19th August—Men’s Cooking Night 
2. 26th August De Costa—Lunch and Movie—The Green 
3. Date TBA—Mayall’s World of Mystery 
 

“To be a vibrant Christian community engaging with the world” Vision Statement 

LITURGY NOTES—The Word of God   At Mass we listen to the Word of God and reflect on its message. God’s 

Word is active. It is both a word to be heard and a guide to way we live. We are called to take the Word of God 

with us in our hearts when we leave the church and return to our everyday lives. As a reminder of this call, at the 

end of Mass the lectionary, open at the Gospel reading of the day, will be placed on the front of the ambo facing 

the congregation. The Word of God will leave the church in the hearts of the people rather than a closed book. 

Parishioners are cordially invited with their friends and families to attend a morning tea and presentation 
introducing Catholic Super on Sunday 26th August after the 10am Mass. Listen to Catholic Super staff 
as they describe the great benefits and features of belonging to Catholic Super. The fund aims to help 
you achieve lifelong financial peace of mind for you and your loved ones.  

If you would like to join one of the planned 
activities and learn more about Family Groups at 
St. Mary's please contact Pauline or Michael  
Prendergast on 94342464 

mailto:Jacinta.bright@cam.org.au


 

 

Rose Pacatte, Martin Sheen: BIOG SHE Martin Sheen, best known for his role as a Catholic president in the 
television series The West Wing, returned to the practice of his Catholic faith at the age of forty after decades 
away. After years of battling alcohol addiction, a near-fatal heart attack, and a nervous breakdown, the stage, 
film, and television actor renewed his dedication to his family and activated his faith with energy, grace, and 
joy. Borrow from our library. Library catalogue available online at cloud.collectorz.com/247780 
 

St Mary’s Parish News Continued: 
 

Stay in touch with the school news—pick up a copy of the Candela from the racks in the Gathering Space. 
ST MARY'S PARISH LIBRARY The Library stocktake is now complete. A few items are missing. Can all library users please check for any 
overdue items you may have at home and place in Library return chute (at left of Library door)? 
 

THANK YOU for your Sacrificial Giving contribution over the last financial year and for your support over the years. New envelopes are avail-
able in the Gathering Space.  If your envelopes are missing or you have any questions, please contact the Parish Office-94351543. 
 

WELCOME  Parishioners are invited and always welcome to come in and make a cuppa and have a biscuit in the gathering space kitchen. 
We ask that you please clean up after use. Thank you and welcome. 
 

FRIDAY MORNING PRAYER –8am until 9am-parish house using Ignatian style prayer, contact Jacinta Bright - parish office on 9435 1543. 
 

PARKING FOR ALL MASS TIMES While there are several disabled parking positions, there are some members of our community who have 
special needs on a temporary or permanent basis and do not qualify for a disabled permit. With this in mind we are asking that at Mass times, 
the 12 parking spaces closest to the Church be left free for them to use. We thank you for your anticipated co-operation. 
 

WILLIAM STREET PEDESTRIAN GATE - will be locked other than between 8.00– 9.15am and 3.30- 4.30pm. If you wish to enter the 
property during these times it is locked, please use code 2100. Please re-lock after you have entered. 
 

THE SECRET IS OUT  ST PADRO PIO said “A HOLY HOUR in front of the BLESSED SACRAMENT is worth more than a thousand years of 
human glory. “I didn’t know that. 
Exposition of Blessed Sacrament first and third Friday of every month, from 10.00am to 9.00pm or starting at  11.00am when there is no 
Mass - every 2nd, 4th and 5th Friday 8.00-9.00am.  
 

ARE YOU LOOKING FOR TIME OUT from a busy lifestyle? Join silent adoration before the Blessed Sacrament at the Irish Martyr’s Chapel 
Loyola College Wednesdays 5.30-6.30pm. All welcome-queries Brian Rooney 0413 885 168. 
 

Community News 
 

TEACH WITH TIMORESE TEACHERS!  Take your teaching skills to new heights in the mountains of Timor- Contact Christine on 
02 9560 5333.  For more opportunities, visit palms.org.au/volunteer Can’t commit just yet? Check out palms.org.au/encounters. 
 

ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN CHURCH – Free Community Lunch – Wed 15 Aug, 12 Noon. Great Food at no cost. Great Company- a listening 
ear for those who need one. Just turn up op the day.14 Church St. Greensborough, opposite Target Carpark entrance. See noticeboard 
 

SOUTHERN STARS SOCIAL CLUB for single Catholics in 25-60 year age group. Over 28’s Party Night Sat 18 Aug-8pm -Benedict House, 
301 Warrigal Road, Burwood. Cost $13 with supper and door prizes. Enq Peter 9885 2167 or email sssc.starsc@gmail.com. See noticeboard 
 

Saint of the Week – August 8 - St Mary of the Cross MacKillop (1842 -1909). In her lifetime, Mary MacKillop 

established schools and welfare organisations in Australia and New Zealand with a focus on education of the poor, 

particularly in country areas. Since her death, St Mary MacKillop attracted much veneration in Australia and inter-

nationally. Following recognition of the required miracles, she became Australia’s first saint on October 17, 

Bookings for Hall , James Kierce Centre, Parish Club Rooms— via Parish Office: greensbor-
ough.bookings@cam.org.au/9435 1543.   
Parish Office Hours:  Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri, 10am –4pm. If office unattended, please leave a message via 
phone – 9435 1543 or on a note at the office window or email at greensborough@cam.org.au, and we will 

https://www.palms.org.au/volunteer/
https://www.palms.org.au/encounters/
mailto:sssc.starsc@gmail.com


 

 

Please note that the scripture is that of the Jerusalem Bible translation, whereas here at  St. Mary’s we read from the New Revised Standard Version lectionary which 
uses inclusive language.   So what you hear may be slightly different from what you may read. 


